
  
 
 

King’s High School            Te Kura Tuarua o Kīngi 
Daily Notices         Panui o Te rā 
Monday 17th March 2025                                                                                             Mane 17th Māehe 2025 
 

All/Te Katoa 
 
TIMETABLE DAY – Rua 
 
MUSIC INSTRUMENT LESSONS  – Please check the timetables on the doors of  R.26 and R.27 
TODAY – Cello, Double Bass, Flute, Oboe, Piano 
Tuesday – Electric Bass, Trumpet, Trombone 
Wednesday – Group guitar and individual guitar  
Thursday – Violin, Clarinet, Saxophone 
Friday – Drums. 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB  – Free breakfast:  Bread, Weetbix and milk. This will be in the PAC Foyer and 
at the Canteen, TODAY, from 11-11.15am. 
 
MEDITATION GROUP -  The Meditation Group, open to students and staff,  meets TODAY at 
lunchtime in the  Student Support Centre meeting room. Meditation can make you more positive, 
give you a sense of calm, and help you relax. Beginners as well as people with experience 
welcome. Please email kh@kingshigh.school.nz or gi@kingshigh.school.nz if you have any 
questions. 
 
LGBTQ+ SUPPORT GROUP - Join us TODAY at lunchtime for our LGBTQ+ Support Group! Whether 
you identify as part of the LGBTQ+ community, are curious to learn more, or simply want to show 
your support, everyone is welcome. This is a safe, inclusive, and relaxed space to connect, share, 
and support one another. Come along, meet new friends, and be part of a welcoming community. 
When: Mondays at lunchtime. Where: In L1. No pressure, no judgment—just good vibes and great 
conversations. We look forward to seeing you there! Let’s make our school a more inclusive and 
supportive place together! For more information, contact Mr Holger Korth (Counsellor) 
kh@kingshigh.school.nz   
 
ORCHESTRA – Rehearsal TODAY in Room 26, 3.00 – 4.15pm. 
 
CHRISTIAN GROUP - Meets every Tuesday at lunchtime in A9. Everyone is welcome, even if 
you're not Christian but are interested in learning about Christianity. Bring your lunch and come 
along to meet like-minded people for conversations about life and religion.  
 
BREAKFAST RUNNING CLUB - The Breakfast Running Club leaves from the Hockey Turf at 
7:30am every Tuesday and Friday. We get back by 8am and a $2 breakfast of Weet-Bix and toast 
is available. All ages and abilities are welcome. 
 
JAZZ BAND – Rehearsal in the Queen’s Music Room on Tuesday, 3.00 – 4.15 pm, 
 
PASIFIKA HOMEWORK GROUP -  The Pasifika Homework group is on every Wednesday in A8 
from 3:00pm to 4:00pm. Come over to get help with your academic work every (please let Mr 
Tudreu know if you need specialist help from specific teachers). Food will be provided, and 
everyone is welcome! 
 
WHĀNAU HOMEWORK GROUP – Whānau Homework Group is on Wednesday from 3-4pm in 
L3.  This is a chance to catch up on homework and put in some extra study, with help from 
specialist teachers.  Some kai is provided and everybody is welcome.   
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PUBLIC HEALTH NURSE - The Public Health Nurse, is holding a FREE & CONFIDENTIAL health 
clinic on Wednesday at lunchtime in the Student Support Centre. No booking required, just 
knock on the door and wait to be seen. Alternatively, you can book a visit by either, emailing: 
sarah.hadler@southerndhb.govt.nz    or Texting: 0273635748.  
 
STUDENT EDITORS OF LIONHEARTED LITERARY MAGAZINE: EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST -  
Expressions of interest are sought from students interested in being editors of a King’s literary 
magazine. Please email Dr Gibson gi@kingshigh.school.nz or Mrs Tenci te@kingsigh.school.nz. 
outlining your suitability, background in creative writing (fiction or non-fiction), and potential 
ideas for the magazine. Expressions of interest due: Friday 21st March. 
 
SOUTHERN YOUTH DEVELOPMENT (Formerly Malcam Trust) FUNDRAISER – For the past 10 
years, Southern Youth Development has hosted an annual fundraiser, inviting local business & 
community leaders to raise funds by abseiling 35 metres from the upper gantry at the Forsyth 
Barr Stadium, to the pitch below. This year they are encouraging the community to nominate 
young people, youth advocates and anyone with a passion for rangatahi to step up to the 
challenge. They are inviting schools to support them by nominating a young person, staff 
member or anyone at your school who would like to participate. If this is something you may be 
interested in and/or you would like more information, please contact either Jessie 
jessie@syd.org.nz or Ann ann@syd.org.nz  
 
U.N. YOUTH - UN Youth is the largest youth for youth organization in New Zealand specialising 
in providing hands-on civics education which will equip participants with a newfound confidence 
in negotiation and public speaking. UN Youth Otago Southland will be holding their flagship 
event Otago Southland Model United Nations 2025 as a two day conference on the 29th and 30th 
of March. This conference will give students the opportunity to experience being a United 
Nations diplomat representing their countries interests at a United Nations General 
Assembly. The event will take place at the University of Otago Business School and the 
registration fee is $50 per delegate and includes food during the event. There are also tonnes of 
scholarships available which will allow students to attend for free if they meet the 
requirements.  Registrations close on the 24th of March. If you are interested in this, please see 
Mr Smith. 
 

Senior/Tuakana  
 
VICTORIA UNIVERSITY INFORMATION SESSION -  If you are thinking about going to Victoria 
University next year, or would like to hear more about the opportunities they provide, please 
come to an information session on Tuesday 18th March, 11.30am in C2. Please get yourself 
marked off from your Period 3 teacher first, and then quickly head to C2. Any questions see Mrs 
Campbell. 
 
LINCOLN UNIVERSITY INFORMATION SESSION - If you are thinking about going to Lincoln 
University next year, or would like to hear more about the opportunities they provide, please 
come to an information session on Thursday 20th March, 11.30am in the Library. Lincoln offers 
great sports scholarships if you are considering applying for a scholarship based around sporting 
achievements, it may be useful to come and listen. If you are Year 12 and are would like to know 
more about what Lincoln has to offer, you are welcome to attend also. Please get yourself 
marked off from your Period 3 teacher first, and then quickly head to the library. Any questions 
see Mrs Campbell. 
 
ID CARDS – Senior students can now order their ID Cards from the student office. These cost $13. 
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